## WRITING

..../15 points

You are on holiday with your family. Write a postcard to your English friend Carla telling her where you are, what you do every day and how long you are staying for.

Write 25 word or more.

00	EVENINEVTUDIA
150	



CONTENT			
ORGANIZATION	FKΠ	Δι	<b>ΓΥΤΗΡΙΔ</b>
LANGUAGE			
TOTAL			

#### VOCABULARY

Read the sentences and choose the correct answer. ..../20 points 1. You can pay either ..... cash, or by credit card. a. through b. at c. in 2. I haven't heard from you for ages. What have you been ..... to? b. over c. under a. up 3. Don't eat this meat! It ..... a. spins b. stinks c. sinks Put the letter in the ..... and then take it to the post office. 4. a. envelope b. coin c. snail 5. I would like to order a rich chocolate ...... a. dessert b. desert c. tap 6. We need to ..... a new plan. The party must be a success. a. throw b. come up with c. think 7. Please Dad, give me the ..... to take part in the school trip. b. chance c. luck a. change 8. A last minute ...... got into the plane before the door closed . b. register c. passenger a. customer 9. "Oh no! I've lost your book. I'm sorry!" – "Don't worry, ...... !" a. it matters b. I don't matter c. it doesn't matter 10. When you go ..... the supermarket, turn left. b. above a. past c. part 11. Could you please help me buy a present for my mum? "..... I can." b. Off grid, a. Of course, c. At first, 12. I would strongly ..... against going out on your own. a. advice b. advise c. address 13. We crossed the ..... carefully over the river. a. button b. bridge c. bright 14. Stop ..... all the time. It is annoying! a. complaining b. comparing c. completing 15. Yesterday we went to the new Italian restaurant. Everything was delicious. For the last ..... of the meal we had Italian ice cream! a. band b. blog c. course

16. The do	ctor ve	ry unprofessionally.	
a.	behaved	b. belonged	c. believed
17. Alex w	ent into his room and .	the door behind	d him.
a.	torn	b. worn	c. shut
18. Manch	ester United	Liverpool in last week for	ootball match.
a.	won	b. beat	c. explained
19	between fam	ilies and schools is quite im	portant. Teachers and
parents	should discuss all the	time.	
a.	Communication	b. Education	c. Celebration
20. It's hot	today. Let's buy an ice	e cream	
a.	cone	b. can	c. tin
21. The go	vernment tried to find	a to the proble	em.
a.	solution	b. pollution	c. conversation
22. When y	we were young, we use	d to go through the forest in o	rder to it.
a.	deliver	b. happen	c. explore
	anguages do you		ΠΡΙΑ
		b. say	c. speak
		mineral water?	a a lasf of
		b. a slice of	c. a loaf of
		which keeps food cold so t	-
	machine	b. engine	c. mobile.
		he form in order to take part in b. in	-
	at		c. on
	booked	blidays. We have already b. kept	c. closed
		of the project with	
	companies	b. details	c. heating
	-	and she works in a nice	C
-	cook	b. beginner	c. husband
		It's the best ice cream I ha	
	disgusting	b. delicious	
	0 0	above 20 °C.	c. curry
•	treasures	b. transports	c. temperatures
ä.	11000100	0. (14)150115	c. temperatures

32. As I was waiting in the queue, I could hear Sarah's behind me.				
a.	vote	b. voice	c. view	
33. The wo	33. The woman was from her burning home by firefighters.			
a.	recycled	b. rescued	c. interested	
34. My visi	it to the dentist's wasn't	t a very experi	ence yesterday.	
a.	pleasant	b. busy	c. please	
35. We are	ready for the party. W	/e have everyt	hing and I'm sure our	
guests	will have great time tor	night.		
a.	prepared	b. preferred	c. pressed	
36. If you h	nave any	., please raise your hand.		
a.	corners	b. blocks	c. comments	
37. Don't v	vorry, the	is coming. Stay calm.		
a.	ambulance	b. aquarium	c. accident	
38. The clin	38. The climbers walked to the of the hill.			
a.	bottom	b. building	c. channel	
$\sim$		of the school year end? b. term	c. trend	
40. This bo	y is very	He always calls us names.		
a.	excited	b. rude	c. friendly	

# **A**.

Great show ! The theatre was one of the best we have been to. The performance was perfect, and the costumes were great -I loved the giraffes!. Unfortunately, people kept on arriving 10-30 minutes after the performance had started, and the staff were showing them to their seats. We were very angry about that! Also, the noise made by people eating their snacks during the performance was very annoying. Despite that, we enjoyed the show. I have to say this theatre is one of the best as the seats have plenty of legroom, but it's a good idea to take a cushion with you as we found the seats very hard - especially when you are sitting for over two hours!

Jason

# B.

Such a shame! I have many good memories of going to see The Lion King at the cinema with my family, so I decided to see the play too. I was so excited because I had waited for four months to get tickets. Finally the day came, and I was on my way to see it! But it was nothing like the film. The film was full of colour, energy and passion but the play was completely different. It seemed to have no life in it! The actors looked exhausted and bored, and some of them even forgot their lines and couldn't remember what to say next. I was so disappointed ! I would not recommend the show to anyone, and I think there are better theatre shows which will give you a better experience.

Sarah

## С.

I paid for my family of 5 to see the Lion King for my daughter's 21st birthday. Unfortunately on that day they decided to close the roads for a bike race. We had no way of getting to the theatre as the road was completely blocked. My daughter and one of my sons got out of the car and walked all the way to the theatre. They were late and only arrived for the second half of the show. When we finally got to the theatre, when they opened the road again, we were told that the show would end in ten minutes. I can't really say much about the show but they should have warned us that the road would close. Of course, we never got our money back, and the tickets were not cheap.

David

## In which review A, B or C does the writer...

0. ...think they should have been told earlier about problems?
1. ...probably feel that some people in the theatre were rude?
2. ...had enjoyed the film but not the play?
3. ...think that the theatre seats were not comfortable?
4. ...went to see the play with his relatives ?
5. ...not give opinion about the performance?



Read the article about Steven Callahan adventure and then answer the questions below. ..../20 points

### Alone at sea

On 29 January 1982, Steven Callahan left the Canary Islands in a small yacht. But a week later, during an awful storm, something -probably a whale- hit the yacht and made a huge hole in it. Water was coming in and the boat was sinking fast. He had to do something quickly!

Steven got into an inflatable life boat and just had time to get a sleeping bag, a first-aid kit, some food, maps, and a torch from the yacht before it sank. He also managed to get a copy of a book called Sea Survival, which contained lots of useful information about surviving at sea. Unfortunately, he couldn't rescue the radio from the yacht.

Alone in the life boat, Steven travelled slowly across the Atlantic Ocean. His food ran out after a few days so he had to survive by catching sea-birds, fish and flying fish. He drank rain water which he caught in the boat. After about two months at sea, Steven was 3,000 km from the place where the yacht sank. During this time, Steven saw nine ships. But unfortunately, they didn't see him.

He was beginning to think that he might not survive. He was starving, exhausted, weak and very thin.

Finally, after 76 days, some fishermen saw the sea-birds that were flying around the boat and took Steven to the island of Guadeloupe. After his terrifying experience, he was finally in the Caribbean!

0. Steven wanted to sail to the Canary Islands.	TF		
1. Steven's nightmare started the day after he started sailing.	T / F		
2. Steven is not sure what made a big hole in the yacht.	T / F		
3. Steven managed to get some useful things from the sinking yacht.	<b>T / F</b>		
4. Steven learned how to survive from a radio show.	T / F		
5. Steven ate birds and fish in order to survive.	<b>T / F</b>		
6. Steven drank the water he rescued from the boat.			
7. The nine ships took Steven 3000 Km away from the place his yacht			
sank.	T / F		
8. Steven was not rescued from the nine ships he saw in the ocean.	<b>T / F</b>		
9. The fishermen gave Steven sea birds to eat after they found him.	T / F		
10. Steven didn't reach the Caribbean.	T / F		

#### The Moon

The moon goes around the Earth. This is 0. \_\_\_B\_\_\_\_ an 'orbit'. Did you know that the same side of the moon always (1) \_\_\_\_\_\_ the Earth? The moon goes around the Earth once every month. Of course, the moon is not very near the Earth. In fact, it is a little (2) \_\_\_\_\_\_ than 320,000 kilometres away. The Earth is bigger than the moon, (3) \_\_\_\_\_\_ is only a quarter of the size of Earth. If you were on the moon, even in the daytime, the sky would look dark. That is because there is (4) \_\_\_\_\_\_ air or atmosphere on the moon. There is no rain or wind or any other kind of weather on the moon. And of course there is no sound on the moon because sound waves only travel (5) \_\_\_\_\_\_ the air and there is no air on the moon.

0. A. is	B. called	C. calls

- 1. A. faces B. looking C. watched
- 2. A. more B. under C. most
- 3. A. whose B. which C. there
- 4. A. few B. any
- 5. A. out B. through C. about

C. no

## GRAMMAR

Read the sentences an	d choose the correct answer.	/20 points
1. She	beautiful today in that colourf	ul dress.
a. looks	b. is looking	c. look
2. Have you seen Bri	an? What these da	ays?
a. does he do	b.is he doing	c. does he
3. "Why are Dad's tr	ousers wet?"	
"He	the car."	
a. has been w	ashing b. wash	c. washes
4. The dog had been	barking for hours, before its owne	rhome.
a. came	b. is coming	c. has come
5. While we were tall	king, the baby up	
a. was waking		
6a l	ot of comic books when he was ye	ounger?
	FKILAIAF	c. Did he use to read
	in the street, he it	
a. would kept		c. kept
	as soon as she in Lo	
a. arrives	b. going to arrive	
	shea famous act	
a. becomes	b. will become	c. becoming
10. Look at these	-	1.1 1.1
a. beautiful g	-	
-	butside. You warn b. should wear	c. are able to wear
a. might wear	delivered the parcel asked	
a. whose	b. that	c. who
13. German		c. who
a. speaks	b. is spoken	c. can be speak
-	anyone about it.	e. can be speak
a. to tell	b. to not tell	c. not to tell
	ry good at art. You draw	
a. as badly as		c. better

16. Germany isn't	than Greece.	
a. sunnier	b. sunny	c. as sunny
17. I've got a good ide	ea! Let's go at	the weekend, what do you think?
a. shopping	b. to shop	c. for shopping
18. We always worry.	the exams at the	he end of the school year.
a. about	b. to	c. on
19 co	ountry in the world has got its	own flag.
a. Every	b. All	c. Everything
20 weeke	nd we aren't at school . We'r	e at home.
a. At the	b. The	c. At
a. know 22 He hasn't got	b. knows	c. are knowing
in a		ç
		CVTLIDIA
a. many	b. lots Elena take?" – "Mark's".	c. no FPIA
a. Whose jacl		d c. Who did
a. all	b. both	c. each
	er friends at the weekend?	c. cach
		n meeting c. Maria often meets
	a driving license, you	
a. will	b. can	c. can't
	sunglasses at the mark	
a. such a grea	-	c. such great
-	C	me, he didn't answer the phone.
a. In spite	b. Despite	c. Although
-	everyone loves	0
a. whose	b. which	c. where
	ested in football. They	
a. would rath	-	c. wish
31. George has been c	leaning his car	. hours.
a. since	b. for	c. about

32. If my classmates h	ad come to my party, it	fantastic!
a. had been	b. would have been	c. would be
33. Joe and Sara want	ed the new muse	um in town.
a. to visit	b. visit	c. visited
34 yo	ou tell me how to recycle old clot	thes?
a. Can	b. Might	c. May
35. It's not	to go for a swim.	
a. to warm	b. warm enough	c. enough warm
36. You aren't	eat in the classroom, you sl	hould eat in the playground.
a. let	b. allowed	c. allowed to
37. I wish I	go on holiday soon.	
a. can	b. could	c. will
38 homewor	rk does you teacher give you?	
a. How many	b. Where	c. How much
39. This time tomorro	w I my grandpar	rents in the countryside.
a. will be visit	b. will be visiting	c. will visited
40. Alice	us that she was going to the	shopping centre after class.
a. said	b. told	c. asked

# Complete the conversations.

Example :

Is this seat taken?	A. I'm not on it. B. Not at the moment. C. No, nobody.
<ol> <li>How was your first day at school?</li> <li>Tell Ben to come to my party.</li> </ol>	<ul><li>A. It was quite early!</li><li>B. It was nearby!</li><li>C. It was so fun!</li><li>A. That's right!</li><li>B. All right!</li></ul>
3. Are you sure the class starts at two?	<ul><li>C. Is that right?</li><li>A. It starts pretty soon.</li><li>B. It's all right.</li><li>C. I think so.</li></ul>
4. Did you remember to post the letter Max?	<ul><li>A. Yes, I do!</li><li>B. Not so much!</li><li>C. Sure!</li></ul>
5. Who taught you to cook, Michael?	<ul><li>A. My grandma did.</li><li>B. Yes, I did!</li><li>C. Biscuits, because they are easy to make.</li></ul>
6. How was your school trip to Lisbon?	<ul><li>A. You could go next summer!</li><li>B. Of course! It is amazing!</li><li>C. I had so much fun!</li></ul>
7. How often do you eat out?	<ul><li>A. I often have.</li><li>B. Ten minutes ago.</li><li>C. Every two weeks.</li></ul>
8. Do you like Sarah's new house?	<ul><li>A. So do I.</li><li>B. The rooms are rather small.</li><li>C. She likes the new house.</li></ul>
9. Was there a lot of traffic today?	<ul><li>A. Yes, it will be.</li><li>B. Yes, they are terrible!</li><li>C. Not really.</li></ul>
10. Have a nice holiday!	<ul><li>A. Thanks .I will!</li><li>B. Yes. Very much!</li><li>C. I think so!</li></ul>